
HB 1543, HD2 
 

RELATING TO ENERGY TRAINING. 
 

Requires the establishment of energy systems and technology training courses for state and 
county employees responsible for permitting, inspecting, licensing, and approving 

construction projects that contain renewable energy systems and related technology. 
Appropriates funds. (HB1543 HD2) 



















 

 

Before the Senate Committee on Economic Development, Tourism, and Technology, and the Senate 

Committee on Transportation and Energy 

Friday, March 17, 2017, 2 p.m., Room 414 

HB 1543 HD 2:  Relating to Energy Training 

 

Aloha Chairs Wakai and Inouye, Vice Chairs Taniguchi and Dela Cruz, and members of the Committees, 

On behalf of the Distributed Energy Resources Council of Hawaii (“DER Council”), I would like to 

testify in strong support for HB 1543 HD 2 which authorizes DBEDT to establish an optional training 

course for state and county employees responsible for permitting, inspecting, licensing and approving 

construction projects that contain renewable energy systems and related technology, and appropriates an 

unspecified amount to establish the training course.    

The DER Council is a nonprofit trade organization formed to assist with the development of distributed 

energy resources and smart grid technologies which will support an affordable, reliable, and sustainable 

energy supply for Hawaii.   

In the last few years, the renewable energy industry has been undergoing a rapid technological evolution. 

Both the components of renewable energy installations and the configurations of the installations have 

continued to evolve, and inspectors and plan checkers need to be informed and up to date to do their jobs.  

They are expected to understand a very wide variety of system and component variables ranging from 

smart inverters, AC and DC configurations, various battery chemistries, fire safety and enforcement 

protocol, and the many battery management systems that ensure safe and efficient operation of systems 

that include battery energy storage, just to name a few.   

Unfortunately, there is no formal or ongoing means in place by which inspectors and plan checkers who 

work for the state and county can learn about the ongoing changes in the renewable energy industry.  This 

means that state and county employees have different levels of understanding about renewable energy 

installations, resulting at times in the inconsistent application of the rules and an inefficient process where 

plans and inspections can be greatly delayed if the installation has unfamiliar technology 

The state and county employees who work to ensure that renewable energy installations are safe and 

properly designed and installed should be given the option of trainings in renewable energy so that they 

can get the information that they need.  In addition, we believe that the state energy office under DBEDT 

is the best entity to facilitate these trainings.  Right now, the permitting and inspection process is one of 

the main impediments to renewable energy projects getting installed and energized.  Without the 

necessary training, Hawaii’s 100% RPS goal will be adversely compromised. We therefore urge this 

committee to support HB 1543 HD 2.  

Thank you for the opportunity to testify 

Leslie Cole-Brooks 

Executive Director 

Distributed Energy Resources Council of Hawaii 
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